STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 NOVEMBER 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, Perry Knight, District Cllr Courts


	Public:
	1 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised.
941
To receive apologies for absence

County Cllr Hudspeth.
942
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
943
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 October 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None
944
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s or District Cllr Court’s report.

District Cllr Court raised an issue relating to new signs at the Ford in Fox Lane.  He had received complaints about the new black and yellow signs warning of uneven surface in the Ford.   The signs were very bright and unsightly and not in keeping with the area.  These signs had replaced signs that had been located at the top of Fox Lane saying that the road was not suitable for large vehicles.  Cllr Courts confirmed that he was liaising with the County Council to see whether the signs could be replaced with advance signs at the top of Fox Lane to prevent any large vehicles going down the lane.  Cllr Courts was seeking Steeple Barton Parish Councils support in the matter.


RESOLVED

THAT, the Parish Council was happy to support Cllr Court’s effort in getting the new signs 
replaced. 
945
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Emergency plan update


RESOLVED


THAT, a copy of the plan would be put onto the website for parishioners to 


download.  10 hardcopies would also be available in the shop for those without 

internet access.  Cllr Dyer to put a note in the December bulletin to inform 


people of this development and also in the January/February issue of the DFP.



-
Winter preparation 14/15



The school were pleased with the offer of salt and said they would like to borrow 

the manual salt spreader.


Cllr Dyer to ask for snow clearing volunteers in the next edition of the bulletin and 

also put a note in about the best way/most efficient way of spreading the salt


Salt storage bin at the S&SC - The clerk had left a message with Trevor Stewart with 

regards to making the bin for storing the salt that Eric Probbitts will be using to salt 

the roads around the village.
· 
Town & Parish Meeting with WODC (3rd December)


Cllr Dyer confirmed that she would attend the meeting.  Potential question to raise 
during the meeting related to how will Chipping Norton School accommodate the 
additional 500 houses that are planned for the town and will it still be able to 
accommodate children that want to go to the school from this area.
946
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


No further updates.

(b)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



The clerk confirmed a quote of £75 for the unit to be fitted by an electrician in the 

next few weeks.


RESOLVED


THAT, the PC was happy with the quote.

(c)
BT Communication Apparatus, North Street


The property owners of 79 North Street had been contacted about the installation of 
the communication apparatus on the verge outside their property and they had 
confirmed that they were happy for it to go ahead as long as their drive was repaired 
to an acceptable standard.
 
947 
Circulation Folder 


A donation request had been received from the Oxfordshire Association for the Blind.  

RESOLVED


THAT, £250 would be donated to the charity.  This was proposed by Cllr Giles and 
seconded by Cllr Gardner.
948

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson confirmed that no governors meeting had taken place, so there was nothing to report.
However, since the last PC meeting, parents had called a meeting with County Cllr Hudspeth about the new recently passed Home to School Transport Policy.  It was confirmed that should Heyford School be full then pupils would receive free transport to Marlborough instead.  The general consensus was that people would prefer the next available school with free transport to be Chipping Norton and not Marlborough.  Cllr Courts said that he would follow this up.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Car park sign - Permission to place the sign on the grass verge at the entrance to the 

car park was being discussed at the next Playing Field Committee meeting and the 

clerk was waiting for an amended price for the sign, including a ‘No overnight 


parking’ sign from OCC.


Hedgerow in Church Lane – the clerk confirmed that OCC were going to approach 

the landowner of the field to get the hedgerow cut back.   



Holliers Crescent Street nameplate in need of repair (as you enter from North 


Street) – District Cllr Courts had raised the issue with the District Council originally 

but it had to be reported via the PC.  The clerk confirmed that the issue had been 

reported via the correct channels.



Kirby Close and North Street footpath – Cllr Henderson confirmed that he had 


arranged clearance of this footpath which was obstructed by blackberry bushes.  


RESOLVED



THAT, £25 would be paid to Andrew Henderson Ltd for time taken to clear the 


foliage away.  This was agreed by all present.


Incomplete white lines at the entrance to Holliers Crescent from North Street – Cllr 

Hinton had received several complaints about the incomplete lines.  The clerk 


confirmed that she had raised it a couple of times with OCC but would chase up 


again.


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Nothing to report.

(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields

Cllr Hinton confirmed that no meeting had taken place since the last PC meeting, 
however, he was pleased to confirm that the Playing Fields Committee had been 
awarded a grant from WODC towards the cost of the proposed building work.


(e)
Arts and Leisure






949
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 
15 Church Lane, Erection of extension - No objections
950
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



November 2014)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 17 November 2014 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

951
To receive items for next agenda

Incomplete white lines Holliers Crescent/North Street

Hedgerow – Church Lane


Defibrillator

Precept 15/16 
952
AOB 

Cllr Gardner reported 2 x Cherwell Valley Silo Lorries going down the Duns Tew Road.  The 
clerk to e-mail Michael Moore at ABN with details.
953
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15 December 2014 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
1



  Signed .............................................


